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SUNDAY TN ORDINARY TIME

“Whoever eats my flesh and drinks my blood
remains in me and | in him ... The one who feeds
on me will have life because of me.” -Jn 6:56, 57b

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass ©2001, 1998, 1970°CED." i l'

Holy Family Parish—370 Middleboro Avenue—P.O. Box 619 East Taunton, MA 02718




Encounter Christ in the Sacraments

Holy Mass Schedule
Saturday 4:00 p.m.
Sunday 7:30, 9:00, 10:30 a.m.
Daily Mass: Monday-Saturday 8:00 a.m.
(The rosary is prayed prior to daily Mass at 7:35 a.m.)

Sacrament of Reconciliation

(in the back of the Church)
Saturdays 3:00-3:50 p.m.
Mondays 5:45-6:45 p.m.
Tuesdays 5:45-6:45 p.m. (or by request)

Eucharistic Adoration (in the Parish Center Chapel)
Mondays-Fridays 11:00 a.m.-10:00 p.m.

Sacrament of Baptism
By appointment. Parents must contact the Priest or
Deacon for an appointment.

Sacrament of Matrimony

Those parishioners wishing to be married at our parish
must contact the Priest or Deacon af least 8 months
before the date of the wedding.

Visitation and Anointing of the Sick

We are pleased to anoint and/or bring Communion to
any parishioner who cannot participate at Mass for
reasons of illness or age. Please contact us.

Parishioners in the Armed Services — Please keep in
your prayers our parishioners are serving in the
military: MMW?2 lan P. Grady, SPC Zachary P.
Grady, Lieutenant Commodore James H. Parker,
USNR, and Commander Anthony LaCourse, USN. [
would like to frequently run a listing of parishioners
who are currently serving in our Armed Services and a
prayer with it for us to pray at home. If you know any
parishioner serving in the Armed Forces please email
me their names so I can start to form the list. Thanks.
— Fr. Kevin

“Almighty God and Father, hold our service
men and women in your loving hands. Protect them as
they protect us. Bless them and their families for their
selfless acts they perform for us in our time of need.
We ask this in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord.
Amen.”
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Congratulations — On Sunday, August 5th, we
baptized Kalena Marie Texeira and Julien Francis
Sousa. Please remember Kalena and Julien in your
prayers as they have become the newest members of
the church as well as their parents and godparents so
that they may help foster the gift of faith Kalena and
Julien have received.

Welcome

To any new parishioners or those who might be
visiting our parish family this week! Please introduce
yourself to the Deacon or Pastor. We are so happy you
have joined us!

About Us

Parish Center
438 Middleboro Ave.,
E. Taunton

Office Hours
Monday—Friday from
8:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m.

Phone Numbers
Rectory: 508-824-5665
Parish Center: 508-824-5707
Faith Formation: 508-824-3578
Fax -508-822-2915

Website
http://www.hfparish.net

Parish Staff

Rev. Kevin A. Cook, Pastor
frcook@holyfamilytaunton.org

Rev. Dave Marcham, Visiting Priest
dmarcham@hcfm.org

Rev. Mr. John J. Fitzpatrick, Deacon (retired)
zekefitz29(@gmail.com

Rev. Mr. Robert Craig, Deacon
imagodeihfp@gmail.com

Karen Coughlin, Director of Faith Formation
dirkaren@holyfamilytaunton.org

JR Pimentel, Director of Music Ministry
mmpjr315@comcast.net

Tracey Desmarais, Secretary
secretary(@holyfamilytaunton.org

That Man Is YOU! ~ THIY
tmiy@holyfamilytaunton.org

Mary C. Anderson, Organist

Rose Davis, Sacristan

Margaret Mulvey, Rectory Assistant
Steve Woolson, Maintenance

Dave LeClair, Maintenance

Bulletin Submissions
Please email bulletinholyfamily@gmail.com at least
a week in advance with any desired announcements.

Mass Intentions
To request up to three dates for Masses to be offered,
stop by the Office. $10 offering requested per
intention.




Pastor’s Page — Rev. Kevin Cook

This Friday, August 24th, we celebrate the Feast day of St. Bartholomew, one of the 12 Apostles. We have so
much we can learn from the Apostles and how they responded to Jesus Christ. One of the popes once
compared their three years with Jesus every day to be like seminarians in formation, learning from the Lord
and being formed after his heart. Some of the apostles are highlighted more than others in the gospels so we can learn from
their formation, character, strengths and weaknesses. What is so striking is to know their humanity and see how the Lord
still entrusted the Church to them and the extraordinary witness they gave after Pentecost.

So, I thought I would write about what happened to each apostle after Pentecost. Some things we know from the
Scriptures, some from historical accounts, and some from Tradition.

Peter — first went to Antioch and then eventually to Rome where he was the first bishop of Rome. He was arrested and
crucified upside down in Rome on Vatican Hill and buried there.

Andrew — went to many different places: Scythia, Greece, and some claim Kiev in Russia. Legend holds he was crucified
on an X-shaped cross in Greece.

James (the Greater) — brother of St. John. Some hold he went to Spain. He was the first apostle martyred when he was in
Jerusalem and killed by Herod when Herod began a persecution against Christians. He was martyred by the sword.

John — was not martyred but died a natural death on the island of Patmos. Authored the gospel, letters, and Book of
Revelation.

James (the Lesser) — James was the son of Alphaeus and cousin of Jesus. He stayed in Jerusalem and was the bishop of
Jerusalem. It was held that he was well respected by many in Jerusalem. He was martyred by being thrown off the Temple.
Bartholomew — also known as Nathaniel. Tradition holds he went to India (but in that time India could be also entail
Arabia, Ethiopia, and other in the area) and then Armenia. Legend holds he was flayed to death and then beheaded.
Matthew — the former tax collector. After Pentecost Tradition holds he went to Judea and East and eventually was martyred
but how he was martyred is unknown.

Phillip — after Pentecost he preached in Phrygia and died in )ﬁf’/:;
Hierapolis. St. Clement of Alexandria claims he was |
crucified head downward under Domitian. x}l}{
Simon — Scriptures call him “the Zealot”. Traditions vary

on where he went after Pentecost: The Eastern Church says
Edessa and the Western Church says Egypt. His type of
martyrdom is unknown. N Saturday, August 18

Jude — also known as Thaddeus. Tradition holds he went to |4:00 ~ Maria & Antonio Melo, Elizabeth Melo
Persia where he was martyred.
Thomas — went to proclaim the faith in India where he was | Sunday, August 19

eventually martyred. 7:30  Anna M. (Caron) Sawyer
Matthias — was elected to take Judas’ place after his death. [9:00  For the People of the Parish
He went to Judea, then Cappadocia, martyred in Colchia. | 10:30  Deolinda Jil-Ist Anniversary
Legend holds he was crucified. His body was transferred to
Rome centuries later by St. Helen.

Judas Iscariot — betrayed Our Lord and died by suicide by

hanging himself. Tuesday, August 21
8:00  Philip Wuske

Mass Intentions

Monday, August 20
8:00  Maria Henriques-30th Anniversary

Wednesday, August 22

: 8:00 Deolinda Jil
Prayer Intentions
- Thursday, August 23
. . . 8:00  Stephen Thrasher
Gail Nigloschy & Family P
Sylvia Medeiros Friday, August 24
Evelyn Driscoll 8:00 Maria José Costa
Deborah Lewis Saturday, August 25
Jim & Adeline Marques 8:00 Joan Bows-1st Anniver'sary
Anna Baxter 4:00  Albano Torres-1st Anniversary
Debra Pabst Sunday, August 26
Tt 7:30  For the People of the Parish
Mary daSilvia 9:00  Idalina Rodrigues-1st Anniversary




Fr. Marek Chmurski — As [ mentioned last week, Rev. Marek Chmurski will be coming to Holy Family in
October (in the meantime different priests will be coming to cover all our Masses). Fr. Marek will be coming as
administrator rather pastor. What is an administrator? An administrator has the responsibility of maintaining the
parish life as it is (making sure sacraments are being taken care of; making sure bills and staff are being paid;
observe the regulations of canon law and civil law; keep good order all documents and legal papers; etc.). He is
not to make any major changes in the parish without the bishop’s permission. Fr. Marek grew up in Poland but

studied in the seminary in the United States and was ordained in 1995 for the Diocese of Fall River. He had
already made plans to return to Poland to visit family and friends in September so he will be coming to the
parish in October. Sometimes the bishop appoints priests as administrator rather than pastor to see how he does
in leading a parish before making them the pastor, or sometimes he appoints an administrator because it is
meant to be for only a period of time because another priest is eventually going to come as pastor.

Opportunities for Spiritual Growth

CCD — Well, August is here, and it’s time to register for
Faith Formation for 2018-2019. We have emailed Faith
Formation Registrations Packets to everyone that we had an
email address for. If you didn't get one please let Karen
know, she can be reached at 508-824-3578 or you can email
at dirkaren@holyfamilytaunton.org and she will send you a
packet via email. There are also hard copies available in the
back of the church and on the table outside the Office in the
Parish Center.

List of Prayer Intentions in Bulletin — Over time we have
many people who ask for prayers for different people and we
list them in the bulletin. But over time the list builds and
many people we do not know remain listed and we do not
know whether they are still in need of prayers or if their
situation has improved or possibly deceased, so we do not
remove them from the list and unfortunately the list becomes
very large. At this time we are going to start the list over so
if you want a loved one who is in need of the prayers of the
other parishioners please email the bulletin email, or call
Tracey in the office.

Adoration: We would like to build upon our Adoration
Substitute list. If you have considered having a regular hour,
but can’t yet commit, why not add your name to the list of
substitutes that a regular Adorer would be able to call when
they need coverage? There’s no commitment if you are not
available, but it gives the Adorers a better chance of finding
someone when they are unable to make it.

Going forward, Deacon Bob and Kevin Gingras are taking
over Adoration coverage and questions once Fr. Kevin
transfers to his new Parish. If you are a regular Adorer and
have already tried to find coverage for your hour and could
not find someone, please contact Deacon Bob (774-265-
2708) or Kevin Gingras (781-603-2121) rather than Tracey
in the office unless it’s an emergency.

Coyle and Cassidy High School and Middle School
invites you to attend an OPEN HOUSE, Tuesday, August 21
from 3:00-6:00PM. Come tour our building, learn about our
many innovative academic programs, find out about our
numerous extra-curricular activities and meet current
students and faculty! CC is accepting applications for
students in grades 5-12! Visit us at www.coylecassidy.com
and follow us on Facebook!!

Check Out Formed —This website has a wide range of
videos, audios, and books on many aspects of the faith.
There is material offered for all ages and dynamics of

life. Please go to our parish website and check out
“Formed”. To access Formed, go to our parish website and
click on Formed. You need to register first and then enter
our parish password: GDCS829.

Catholic Elementary Schools Scholarships - The
Foundation to Advance Catholic Education (FACE) and
Diocese of Fall River Catholic Schools are excited to
announce The Catholic School’s Hope and Opportunity
Initiative. This Initiative will provide 100 scholarships for
up to $2000 per student for the 2018-19 school year to new
low-income K-8 students in Fall River, Taunton, and the
Greater New Bedford Area Catholic Schools. If you, or
someone you know, wants to send their child(ren) to a
Catholic School please contact Sarah Heaton at (508)678-
2828 or sheaton@CatholicSA.org.

A Day With Mary - On Saturday, September 1st at St.
Patrick’s Church (82 High Street, Wareham, MA) from
8:00am until 2:45pm they will be hosting “A Day With
Mary.” It emphasizes worship of the Blessed Sacrament and
devotion to Our Lady. The day begins with a video on the
story of Fatima, followed by the Mass, Rosary, Meditations
on the Passion, Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction,
Processions of the Blessed Sacrament and Statue of Our
Lady, Act of Consecration, Meditation on Our Lady, periods
of rest with refreshments. The Sacrament of Penance is
readily available. There is an open bookstore with books and
devotionals, and an opportunity to enroll in the Brown
Scapular (consecration to Our Lady) and Investiture in the
Miraculous Medal, if so wished). Everyone is most welcome
to join the event for a little while or for the whole day.

Candlelight Rosary Procession in honor of Our Lady of
Fatima-St. Thomas Aquinas Church, Bridgewater on the
13th of the month from May-October rain or shine. The
guest speaker for Monday, August 13th at 7:30pm will be
Rev. Adrian Milik, Parochial Vicar from Our Lady of Help
of Christians & Sacred Heart Parishes in Newton. All are
welcome to come and pray for Peace, our men & women
serving in the armed forces, and any personal intentions. The
church is air conditioned, handicapped accessible, and there
is ample parking.



Penny Sale — Our annual penny sale is on Saturday September 29. As you know, the penny sale is our major
parish fundraiser and many volunteers are needed. We intend to raffle gifts valued at $10 or more, children’s
toys, and bottles of cheer. We will also have a special raffle with higher valued prizes and a bucket raffle of gift
certificates. We ask you to help. Please donate new items for the raffles and/or gift certificates. Some ideas

include small appliances, candles, jewelry, linens, wine, grocery stores gift certificates, ITunes cards, Amazon
certificates and gas cards. Financial donations are greatly appreciated as we can purchase items that are
needed. Please drop off gifts marked “penny sale” at the parish center. With your help we can make this
fundraiser a success. We are having a penny sale organization meeting August 22 at 6:30 PM. All are
welcome!!

Announcements

Weekend of August 25th/26th: Please note that next
weekend, the Sunday Masses will be at 7:30 and 10:00
AM. Following the 10 AM Mass, please join us Sunday,
August 26th between 11-3pm at the Parish Center for a
COOKOUT so that we may thank Fr. Kevin and Deacon
Ryan for all they’ve done here at Holy Family and wish
them well in their new residence at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel
in Seekonk.

Need Water and Sodas for Future Events - It’s that time
of year again when we are appealing for water & soda for a
number of upcoming events. We plan to have a cookout for
Fr. Kevin on August 26th, and we have the Penny Sale &
Harvest Festival shortly after that. If you happen to see a
great sale on bottled water or soda & want to pick up a case
or 2 for the Parish, your beverage donations would be so
greatly appreciated! Drink donations can be dropped off
anytime M-F. The center stays open until 10pm weeknights
for Adoration. Thank you so much in advance for your
generosity!

Baseball Tickets — Once again we have been gifted
tickets to another game, it is the Red Sox vs. Mets on Sept.
14 at 7:10 pm. (The tickets are for the Right Field Box Row
7 Row K seats 9 & 10.) The cost of the raffle tickets are
$2.00 for 1 ticket, $7.00 for 5 tickets, $10.00 for 7

tickets. Raffle tickets are available after all the Masses, and
the winning ticket will be pulled Sunday, August 19
following 10:30 Mass.

Online Giving — It is wonderful to see more parishioners
joining the online giving. Parishioners have the opportunity
to choose between donating each week in the collection at
Mass or online. Those who give online can choose to have
their weekly donation, and other donations, taken
automatically from their bank account (so they don’t have to
worry about preparing a check or having cash for the weekly
collection). Parishes that are doing this usually see in
increase in parish financial support as well.

SeptemberFest, Sept. 16th, 11-4 (rain or shine) at Saint
Mary’s, Mansfield. Come join us for a family, fun-filled day!
BBQ — Ice Cream — Popcorn — Bake Sale — Raffles — Crafts -
Petting Zoo — Pony Rides -Antique Car Show—Kids &
Toddler Games — Train Rides - Book Fair

Those We Hired To Do Work In The Church - The
company that rebuilt the back wall, the floor in the
sanctuary, and the steps in the sanctuary was Tabor
Construction. This is owned by Brian Reed (our parishioner).
If you are interested in contacting them for possible work,
their contact information is P.O. Box 8, North Dighton, MA
and their phone number 508-837-7357. The company who
painted the main body of the church was J.M. Painting
Services, Inc. and their contact information is P.O. Box 532,
Assonet, MA 02702 and their number is 508-509-6784. The
woman who painted the shimmerstone on the three sections
of the back wall, as well as the faux marble on the altars and
lectern was Sutton Fleming of Fauxbulous, 333 Wareham
St., Middleboro, MA and her email is
suttonfleming@gmail.com. The company that put the carpet
in the church was Unity Carpet and their contact information
is 185 Princess Kate Circle, Taunton, MA 02780 and the
phone number is 508-822-7694.

SVDP Needs Your Help — In an effort to restock the
shelves in the St. Vincent de Paul food pantry, each week
we are going to be asking for specific items that we are
currently most in need of. This week we are asking for
peanut butter, canned vegetables and tuna. Donations can
be dropped off in the bins at the church or the parish center.
Thank you in advance for your generosity as it helps feed
many families.

Hurting from Abortion? — Are you hurting from a past
abortion experience? Whether you have had an abortion,
helped someone obtain one, or have been professionally
involved as an advocate or provider, Project Rachel can help.
Rachel is a private, confidential, and sensitive service that
will refer you to a priest and/or counselor with special
training. Call and begin your move towards reconciliation: at
peace with God, your unborn child, your family, your
church, and yourself. Call Project Rachel: 1-508-997-3300
or email us: pla@plrachel.com.

Lost and Found items in the Church — In the back left of
the church is where we place Lost and Found Items. There
are many items people have left in the church over the last
few months. Please take a look to see if there is anything that
may belong to you. We will be discarding all the items in the
near future.




Godparent or sponsor? These roles are significant in
the Church and have special requirements. Contact
Deacon Bob to discuss qualifications and acquire the
necessary paperwork.

Married Outside the Church? The Sacrament of
Marriage is a sacred union through which we receive
grace. If you were married outside the Church and
would like to explore the possibility of receiving this
grace, contact Fr. Kevin to set up a meeting.

Recurring Events

St. Vincent DePaul Society
2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm
Knights of Columbus
Ist Wednesday at 7:00pm
Prayer Shawl Ministry
2nd Wednesday at 1:00pm
The Calix Society- Catholics in Recovery
Ist Wed. at 7:00pm in Church

Vocations

Permanent Diaconate Information Night This
Summer — Bishop Edgar daCunha has authorized the
formation of a new class for the Permanent Deacons
beginning the Spring of 2019. Those interested in
pursuing the vocation of the diaconate, scheduled to
begin the Aspirancy phase in the spring of 2019, are
invited to submit a preliminary application. Additional
details and a preliminary application is available on our
website — http://www.frpermanentdiaconate.com/
Information meetings will be held on August 28, 2018

at 7:00pm with more to follow in the fall and the winter.

These general information meetings will delve into the
process of becoming a deacon for the Diocese of Fall
River. The info nights will be held at Holy Name of the
Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish Center (121 Mount
Pleasant, New Bedford). If you have any questions,
please contact Deacon Frank Lucca or Fr. Bob Oliveira,
Co-Directors of the office of the permanent Diaconate
at frpermanentdiaconate@yverizon.net or call 508-990-
0341.
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Holy Family Vocation Prayer Cross — Each week
different families from the parish bring home the
Vocation Prayer Cross to pray for vocations throughout
our parish, diocese, and the Church throughout the
world. This week the Vocation Prayer Cross will be
taken home by Sylvia Medeiros. Next week it will be
brought home by Fatima Almeida. Please join us in
praying for vocations to the priesthood, diaconate,
religious life, and marriage.

2nd Annual Southeastern New England Men’s Conference — For the second year in a row, the That Man Is
You program of Holy Family parish in East Taunton is inviting the men from around the region to participate in a
men’s conference designed to promote a growth in awareness of the great challenges of male spirituality in our

world today.

This year, the keynote speaker for the conference will be Fr. Roger Landry, priest of the Fall River
Diocese, currently works for the Holy See’s Permanent Observer Mission to the United Nations and author of the
critically acclaimed book, A Plan of Life: Habits to Help You Grow Closer to God.

The conference will be held at the Holy Family Parish Center, 438 Middleboro Ave. East
Taunton. Conference registration will begin at 8:30AM, the event will conclude at 3:45PM. The registration cost
for this event will be 20.00 if received prior to September 7th. Registration cost at the day of the event will be
25.00. A lunch will be provided as part of the registration cost.

Please email any additional questions to Deacon Robert Craig at imagodeihfp@gmail.com, or leave a message at

the Holy Family parish center at 508-824-5707

“And I sought for a man among them
who should build up a wall and stand in
the breach before Me for the land.”
—Fzekiel 22:30
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HOME SECURITY TEAM
Specializing in Short Term
Rehabilitation

Skilled Nursmg Care, Physical, Occupational, Speech therapy
For further information or a tour, please contact our
Admissions Director at (508) 821-5700
546 South St., East Raynham, MA 02767 « Accepting all major health insurances
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